In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Financial Aid Office Closed Monday, 10/20/08 Morning
- · AU Logotype and Style Manual Now Online!

General Announcements

- · Training for Microsoft Outlook 2007 Now Available!
- · November Silent Art Auction for Charity
- T-Shirts for Sale!
- · Global Awareness Roundtable
- · Go Passionately Pink ... Here's Why:
- · Washington Semester Program for Spring 2009.
- · 'In the Loop' at the Fosdick-Nelson Gallery
- SHADES meeting
- · Shuttle Bus Trip Offered to Niagara Falls, NY
- · Visiting Artists/Speakers Series Harp + Silver
- · Collaborative Performance Artwork
- · AU Rocks Video Contest
- · Prevent Plagiarism! Learn How to Use Turnitin.com!
- · Training Available for Multipoint Interactive Videoconferencing!
- · Student Senate Minutes for Oct. 15, 2008
- · Mt. Morris Dam History Lecture
- Holiday Classes at the Wellsville Creative Arts Center
- · Autumn lineup of fall classes at the Wellsville Creative Arts Center

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
7:30 Mt. Morris Dam History Lecture	11:00 Beer Goggle Challenge	7:00 Women's Soccer Game
	6:00 Psychology Major? What's Next?	
	8:30 International Folk Dancing	

Financial Aid Office Closed Monday, 10/20/08 - Morning

The Financial Aid Office will be closed Monday morning, 10/20/08, from 8:30-10 a.m. This closure is due to our full staff attending a financial aid workshop.

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Logotype and Style Manual Now Online!

The Communications Office gets many requests for the official Alfred University logotype for print, Web, and other purposes. For the convenience of the campus community, we have created several different downloadable formats, including jpegs, PDFs and eps files, along with instructions and quidelines for usage.

Simply go to our.alfred.edu, go to the "Faculty/Staff" link and look for AU Logotype & Style Manual on the drop down menu.

(The AU Logo files link is http://our.alfred.edu/aut...)

back to top Send Email Reminder

Training for Microsoft Outlook 2007 Now Available!

Learn how to manage your e-mail and appointments with the new Outlook format.

This training will be available: Wednesday 10/22, 3:20 - 4:10 p.m. Friday 10/24, 1:20 - 2:10 p.m. (full) Monday 10/27, 10:20 - 11:10 a.m.

Other trainings still available:

MS Office 2007 - How to navigate Thursday 10/23, 11:20 a.m. - 12:10 p.m. Tuesday 10/28, 1:20 - 2:10 p.m.

Blackboard: Manage your courses Friday 10/24, 9:20 - 10:10 a.m. Thursday 10/30, 12:20 - 1:10 p.m.

These workshops will be available throughout the semester. All trainings will be held in Perlman Hall, room 306. To sign up for one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 871.2363 or via e-mail.

back to top Send Email Reminder

November Silent Art Auction for Charity

Art Union will be having a Silent Art Auction during the first week of November to benefit underprivileged children of India.

Throughout the month of October, the Art Office on the second floor of Harder Hall will be accepting donations for the auction.

Wednesday, Oct. 29 at 4:30 p.m., there will be a short presentation in which Gia Michael will share videos and photos of the charity school and talk about her experience there.

The Auction will be held in the Harder Hall lobby Nov. 5-7. There will be a reception with food at 4 p.m. Friday, Nov. 7.

At 5 p.m. in Holmes, there will be a Bollywood dance performance by the Middle Eastern Dance Team in honor of the charity; the admission fee will also go to the Maya Free School. Link: **Art Union blogger**

back to top Send Email Reminder

T-Shirts for Sale!

The Music Department of the Division of Performing Arts is selling t-shirts. The logo was designed by students in one of the music ensembles. T-shirts are black, and are available in small, medium, large, and x-large. (See the attached picutres.) A great buy at \$5!

Stop in the Division office (room 010 in Miller) between 2 and 4 p.m. or e-mail performs@alfred.edu.

Attachment: Music t-shirt; close up of logo

back to top Send Email Reminder

Global Awareness Roundtable

Wednesday, October 22nd Georgia

The Global Awareness Roundtable is a monthly event designed to introduce the Alfred community to a variety of cultures from around the world. This informal gathering gives our international faculty, students and alumni the opportunity to introduce participants to countries as diverse as Japan, Guatemala and Tunisia. Students who have lived, studied or worked abroad also share their experiences and observations. Presentations cover a wide range of topics including history, traditions, art, music and food. If you are interested in participating or have any questions please contact Zakia Robana @ 871-2880.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Go Passionately Pink ... Here's Why:

In 2008 there will be an estimated 182,460 NEW cases of invasive breast cancer among women in the United States. That is 15,205 cases of invasive Breast Cancer every month, or about 500 new cases each day.

An estimated 40,480 women will die from these new cases in 2008. That is about 111 women every day.

Wear PINK on Wednesday, Oct. 29, 2008 to join the "Passionately Pink for the Cure" movement on the Alfred University Campus.

Fore more details about that day's planned events contact Jessica Marble at jrm9@alfred.edu, Brenda Porter at borterbi@alfred.edu, or Kevin Kostyk at kfk2@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Washington Semester Program for Spring 2009.

Dr. Heineman of the Social Sciences Division is now taking applications for the Washington Semester Program for Spring 2009.

The Washington Semester Program is sponsored by American University and enables students to spend a semester in Washington, D.C., studying public policy in a variety of areas. Students who have participated in the program have used their experience and contacts to obtain excellent positions in Washington and elsewhere.

In addition to taking coursework, students will meet with government officials and political leaders in seminar sessions and will participate in an internship of their choosing. In addition to its major focus on American national government, the program also has a number of options utilizing non-governmental resources in the Washington area, including working with interest groups and art and cultural institutions. Some of these are: journalism, law enforcement, public law, economics, international business, international organizations, and women and politics.

Course credits and grades are fully transferable to the student's transcript. Students can obtain additional information on the program at **www.washingtonsemester.co...**. Juniors or seniors are

eligible to participate, and scholarships are available.

Last semester Kalyn Follmer attended the program and Kristin Rubisch is currently there. Those interested should contact Dr. Heineman in room 209 of the Olin Building. Applications should be completed by Wednesday, Nov. 5, 2008.

Link: http://www.washingtonsemester.com

back to top Send Email Reminder

'In the Loop' at the Fosdick-Nelson Gallery

Opening reception, Friday, Nov. 7, 7-9 p.m. Show runs through Dec. 3

"In the Loop" features an array of international artists currently working with video--all honoring, or to some degree inspired by, iconic 1970s performance art works. Like their predecessors, these artists are commenting on issues of the engendered and political body, as well as the weightiness of art historical pedigree. Yet, they contemporize the dialogue with wit, whimsy and satirical references to diverse popular culture.

Gallery hours: Monday to Friday 11 a.m.-4 p.m.; Saturday & Sunday 1-3 p.m.

back to top Send Email Reminder

SHADES meeting

Shades invites everyone to come out to our general meeting on Tuesday, Oct. 21, 2008 at 5 p.m. in the Multicultural Suite.

This week's topic is Breast Cancer Awareness.

Join us for some facts and share stories/experiences.

We also encourage everyone to help out at the all-day PINK event that will be on Wednesday, Oct. 29, 2008.

Any questions, comments, or concerns e-mail us shades@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Shuttle Bus Trip Offered to Niagara Falls, NY

On Sunday, 10/26/08, the Center for Student Involvement is sponsoring a bus to Niagara Falls, NY. We will stop at the Prime Outlets for about 2 hours and then travel on to the American side of Niagara Falls for a couple hours.

The cost of transportation is \$20. The bus will leave at 9 a.m. and return by 7 p.m.

If you are interested, please stop by our office on the second floor of the Powell Campus Center to sign up by Wednesday, Oct. 22. We must have 25 confirmed participants by that date in order to run the trip. Thank you.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Visiting Artists/Speakers Series - Harp + Silver

Note: Date is Oct. 28, not Oct. 21 has previously announced!

Joining the ranks of great romantic collaborators such as Gilbert and George, Christo and Jean Claude, George and Gracie Burns, Helen and Newton Harrison, and Bugs Bunny and Elmer Fudd, Harp and Silver began working together in 2003. Finding inspiration in their shared interests and opportunity in the range of their skill sets, they have created a series of projects including objects, installations, single channel videos, and performances.

Location: Holmes Auditorium, Harder Hall

Event Date(s): 10/28/2008

back to top Send Email Reminder

Collaborative Performance Artwork

On Friday, Oct. 24, at 7 p.m. in Holmes Auditorium, Alfred University students will present a collaborative performance artwork that will interpret "Heavyweight" with material, movement, and sound. This work was initiated by interaction and discussions with performance artist/educator Nick Cave during two residency visits to Alfred in September and further enhanced by a half-semester, cross-disciplinary course team-taught by Cave, D. Chase Angier, Marketa Fantova and Chris Miller.

The residency of Nick Cave was a collaboration between the Division of Performing Arts in the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences and the School of Art and Design. Funding was provided by the Miller Excellence in the Arts Fund, the Career Development Center, the Marlin and Ginger Miller Dance Residency Program, the David and Elizabeth Graves Miller Fund for Performing Arts, and the C. Duryea Smith III Memorial Fund.

Cave, a graduate of Kansas City Art Institute, earned his MFA from Cranbrook Academy of Art and studied with Alvin Ailey Dance Theatre. He has designed displays for Macy's Department Store and practiced professionally as a high fashion clothing designer, artist and dancer.

Currently on the faculty of the Art Institute of Chicago, Cave has built a reputation as an educator and performance artist, especially with his ritualistic "Soundsuits." These sculpted, full body "Soundsuits" are layered and textured in metal, plastic, fabric, hair, and found objects designed to rattle and resonate in concert with the movement of the wearer, usually Cave himself. The suits ritualize Cave's feelings about the isolation and insulation attendant to being a black male in America.

The student performance is free to the public.

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Rocks Video Contest

Create your own video about how AU Rocks. Show us how your band, club, organization, or friends rock. Rock your AU gear. Reveal how AU Rocks you, or how you Rock AU.

The video should be 2 minutes or less. 1st place - Zune 120GB video mp3; 2nd place - iPod Nano 8GB purple; 3rd place - \$50. Contact Jodi Bailey at **baileyj@alfred.edu** for more info.

Link: AU Rocks Video Contest

back to top Send Email Reminder

Prevent Plagiarism! Learn How to Use Turnitin.com!

Turnitin.com is an online tool which allows instructors to prevent and detect plagiarism in research papers and written assignments. This ITS workshop will help you get started.

This training will be available: Monday 10/20, 9:20 - 10:10 a.m. Tuesday 10/21, 3:20 - 4:10 p.m. Friday 10/30, 2:20 - 3:10 p.m.

These sessions will be held in Perlman Hall, room 306. To sign up for one of these sessions, please

back to top Send Email Reminder

Training Available for Multipoint Interactive Videoconferencing!

Multipoint Interactive Videoconferencing (MIV) allows up to 10 users to hold a video conference from separate locations. Learn the necessary steps for setting up and using MIV. Participants will take part in a fun practice session.

This trailining will be available: Monday 10/27, 3:20-4:10 p.m. Wednesday 10/29, 9-10 a.m.

All workshops will be held in Perlman Hall, room 306. To sign up for one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 871.2363 or via e-mail.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Minutes for Oct. 15, 2008

Attached are the minutes from the last Senate meeting.

Don't forget that Senate meets every Wednesday at 8 p.m. in Nevins Theatre.

Next Week at 7:30 p.m. will be the Buildings and Grounds Committee meeting.

Any questions, concerns, or you if would like to receive messages or announcements directly from Senate, e-mail us at **senate@alfred.edu**

Attachment: Senate_Minutes_from_October_15th.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

Mt. Morris Dam History Lecture

Everyone is invited to attend the next meeting of the Baker's Bridge Historical Association on Monday, October 20th to hear Ranger Tom Wenzel present the history of the Mt. Morris Dam. This concrete dam on the Genesee River was constructed between 1948 and 1952 at a cost of \$25 million and is an important structure that protects our regional environment. It's estimated that since its completion, it has prevented over \$1 billion in damage. During the 1972 flood alone, \$210 million in damages were averted.

The meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. and is held at the association's Meeting House (built in 1831) located on Hamilton Hill Road in Alfred Station, one-half mile from the post office/fire hall.

The meeting is free and open to all. Refreshments will be served immediately after.

Link: Baker's Bridge Historical Assoc. of Alfred Station

back to top Send Email Reminder

Holiday Classes at the Wellsville Creative Arts Center

Give a gift from the Heart with Holiday Classes at the Wellsville Creative Arts Center.

Whether decorating your own home for the holidays or creating one of a kind gifts for friends and family, the Wellsville Creative Arts Center has something for everyone. The WCAC has four, one-day workshops to choose from:

- Holiday Floral Arrangement w/ Tami Maglier Saturday, Nov. 1, 2008 (11 a.m.-1 p.m.)
- Thanksgiving Ceramic Basket w/ Marsha Van Vlack Saturda, y Nov. 8, 2008 (10 a.m.-2 p.m.)
- Holiday Decorative Ceramic Planter w/ Marsha Van Vlack Saturday, Nov. 15, 2008 (10 a.m.-2 p.m.)
- Holiday Clay Coil Pot w/ Clay with Marsha Van Vlack Saturday, Nov. 29, 2008 (10 a.m.-2 p.m.)

For more information about these and other workshops, please visit the WCAC's website at www.WellsvilleCreativeArt... < http://www.wellsvillecrea...> or call 585-593-3000

back to top

Send Email Reminder

Send Email Reminder

Autumn lineup of fall classes at the Wellsville Creative Arts Center

The Other Side of the Looking Glass with Susan Williams Beckhorn An Introduction to writing children's books Mondays, Oct. 6-Nov. 10, 2008 (6 p.m.-8:15 p.m.)

Luminous Landscape Painting with Mikel Wintermantel Saturday, Nov. 8 & Sunday, Nov. 9, 2008 (10 a.m.-4:30 p.m.)

For more information about these and other workshops, please visit the WCAC's website at www.WellsvilleCreativeArt... < http://www.wellsvillecrea...> or call 585-593-3000

back to top

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews